August 25, 2005
Gordon Simonds

C/O  Gordon D. Simonds Trustee

P.O. Box 891

Portland, Maine 04101

Re: 245 High Street       CBL: 36 G 005001

Dear Mr. Simonds:

An inspection of the above property on 8/18/05 by me, Inspections Division Director Mike Nugent, Captain Greg Cass, PFD and Mike Collins, City Electrical Inspector revealed that the building was being used as a 16 unit rooming house with a full dwelling unit in the basement.

Attached is a copy of a zoning determination performed by the City Zoning Administrator, Marge Schmuckal, dated December 2, 1998 and a subsequent notice hand delivered to you from Arthur Rowe, Code Enforcement Officer and Ms. Schmuckal dated March 21st 2002.
As outlined in the letters, the legal use of the property is a Single Dwelling with 6 units as presently equipped.

The above described land use is in violation of Section 105.1 and 110.1 of the 2003 International Building Code as well as Section 14-463 of the Zoning Ordinance, as no Change of Use permit was granted and no Certificate of Occupancy was issued.
It is required that the building be returned to its allowable use.  Compliance will be achieved no later than 30 days from the date of this notice. A reinspection of the premises will occur on September 23, 2005 to ensure compliance with this notice.  Failure to comply will result in this office referring this matter to the City of Portland Corporation Counsel Office for legal action and possible civil penalties, as provided in Section 1-15 of the Code and 30-A MRSA(4452.

This constitutes an appealable decision pursuant to (112.5 of the IBC Code and (14-472 of the Zoning Code.

Please contact Peter Merrow at 874-8707 if you wish to discuss this matter or have any questions.

Sincerely,

Peter Merrow

Code Enforcement Officer

